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Mathematics Department Meeting 
Thursday, October 1, 2015 
Agenda 
 

1. Evaluations 
2. Faculty Hiring Identification 
3. Committee Updates 
4. Gateways To Engineering 
5. Summer 2016 Schedule 
6. Student Equity Plan 
7. Great Shake Out 
8. Section Transfer Form 
9. Math Challenge Exam 
10. Assignment Scheduling Update 
11. Net Tutor Presentation, Tuesday, October 6, 2015, 1:00 pm – 2:00 pm, MBA 319 
12. Just in Time Workshop 
13. Announcements 
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EL CAMINO COLLEGE 
MATHEMATICAL SCIENCES DEPARTMENT MEETING 

OCTOBER 1, 2015 
 
 
Present: Eduardo Barajas, Michael Bateman, Lynn Beckett-Lemus, Bonnie Mercado, Susan 
Bickford, Carl Broderick, Susanne Bucher, Jeffrey Cohen, Diaa Eldanaf, Dominic Fanelli, Junko 
Forbes, Greg Fry, Milan Georgevich, Megan Granich, Hamza Hamza, Arturo Hernandez, Linda 
Ho, Anna Hockman, Judy Kasabian, Lars Kjeseth, Bob Lewis, Marta Maaza, Zach Marks, Alice 
Martinez, Art Martinez, Matthew Mata, Trudy Meyer, Ashod Minasian, Benjamin Mitchell, 
Eduardo Morales, Kaysa Moreno, Jasmine Ng, Kristine Numrich, Catherine Schult Roman, Greg 
Scott, Elizabeth Schwartz, Aban Seyedin, Arkadiy Sheynshteyn, Ambika Silva, Jacquelyn Sims, 
Susan Taylor, Lijun Wang, Paul Yun 
 
 
EVALUATIONS  
J. Sims and J. Forbes are reviewing the adjunct evaluations for spring 2015 for completion.  
 
There has been a huge improvement in the self-evaluation reports.  
 
For fall 2015 evaluations, the student evaluation packets will be placed in mailboxes of adjunct 
and tenured faculty by the end of the week. The self-evaluation report should be completed after 
faculty receive their student evaluation results. The Division Office staff will administer 
evaluations for probationary faculty.  
 
Completed evaluation packets are due to the Division Office by 12/4/15 and can be submitted as 
early as possible after evaluation conference have been done.   
 
 
FACULTY HIRING IDENTIFICATION 
Carl Broderick will be the faculty representative for the campus-wide faculty position ID 
meeting. 
 
The Math Division has asked for seven full-time positions: two for Computer Science and five 
for Mathematics. This was approved through the Computer Science Department meeting and 
Division Council.  
 
The ratio of full-time to part-time faculty has declined even with recent hirings.  
 
A part-time hiring committee will be explored. J. Forbes will put together a hiring committee to 
organize this.  
 
 
COMMITTEE UPDATES 
A summary of committee updates were provided in the packet.  
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The Math Division was the only division with 100% completion on SLOs and PLOs.  
 
GATEWAYS TO ENGINEERING 
Gateways to Engineering began when the division was contacted to get more student on an 
engineering path. An accelerated pathway to Calculus was created to promote this.  
 
This semester has the first cohort of students. 11 out of the 32 students are Engineering majors 
while the rest are other STEM majors.  
 
Data will be collected and the students will be followed throughout the program.  
 
This semester, Math 60 and 80 are being taught. Next semester, Math 170 and 180 will be 
taught.  
 
 
SUMMER 2016 SCHEDULE 
The summer 2016 summer preference form was provided. The updated seniority list for summer 
will be posted in the mailroom. Submit preference forms to Marta Maaza by 10/9/15.  
 
 
STUDENT EQUITY PLAN 
About a year ago, the California Legislature delegated money for student equity. A mandate was 
enforced to look at five success indicators: Access, Course Completion, ESL and Basic Skills 
Completion, Degree and Certificate Completion, and Transfer. 
 
J. Sims recommended forming a committee to help contribute to the effort.  
 
There is a significant gap in certain populations. African American and Pacific Islander students 
have a huge gap from the overall average success rate. Student Equity Plan (SEP) funds have 
been delegated to the Math Department to address these disparities.  
 
There is an opportunity to better serve ECC students in a way that will decrease the gap.  
 
J. Sims proposed offering learning communities, revamping the tutoring center with a full-time 
faculty member, offering more Summer Math Academies (SMA) and also increasing the amount 
of accelerated courses being offered. Some of these items cannot be funded through SEP because 
the money cannot be tied to apportionment.  
 
J. Sims recommended seeking out specialists and expert speakers to see how the department can 
increase success rates.  
 
During summer 2015, SMA classes were offered gearing towards the target population.  
 
Currently, there are two learning communities taught by L. Kjeseth and G. Scott. These students 
were provided with textbooks and have access to review workshops. G. Scott’s class also has SI 
support.  
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The Math Department is adding tutors to the Math 40 workshops. The department is also looking 
to hire more advanced tutors for the Math Study Center.  
 
A recommendation was made to survey the target population. The department can partner with 
Institutional Research to figure out the best strategy.  
 
It is also important that adjunct faculty are involved in this effort as they teach a majority of the 
Basic Skills level classes.  
 
 
GREAT SHAKE OUT 
The Great Shakeout will be at 10:15am on 10/15/15.  
 
There will be an exit on the south side facing Campus Police and the west side towards the 
Music building. The middle hallways will be closed.  
 
There will be hallway monitors directing traffic. There will also be wheel chair stations on the 
2nd and 3rd floor.  
 
 
SECTION TRANSFER AGREEMENT FORM 
The Section Transfer Agreement Form was created because there have been issues regarding 
which grades transfer over during a section transfer.  
 
The Section Transfer Agreement Form requires that each instructor identify what will be 
calculated into the grade. The second instructor can decide whether or not they want to use those 
scores. However, this decision must be made at the time the forms are signed.  
 
Email Marta Maaza and Bonnie Mercado with any recommendation for the form.  
 
“Overall grade” will be removed from the attendance section.  
 
 
MATH CHALLENGE EXAM 
The Math Department is considering creating a Math 80 challenge exam for students that have 
taken Math 73 and would like to skip Math 80 and pursue the Business or STEM track.   
 
Division Council and Committee D have reviewed the challenge exam.  
 
Send recommendations to Junko Forbes. A copy of the exam will be sent to the department via 
email.  
 
 
NET TUTOR PRESENTATION 
The NetTutor presentation will be on 10/6/15 from 1:00 pm – 2:00 pm in MBA 319.  
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ANNOUNCEMENTS 
B. Mitchell announced that the tutoring committee is looking for faculty to volunteer during the 
last two weeks of the semester to alleviate the pressure on the student tutors. B. Mitchell will 
send out a schedule. Flex credit will also be given to faculty that volunteer during non-office 
hours.  
 
K. Numrich attended the Academic Technology Committee meeting on 9/29/15. New laptops 
may be provided by the spring semester. Each faulty will have a choice between a laptop and a 
tablet. There will be staff development training on what choice to make. There was also 
discussion about transitioning from Etudes to Canvas.  
 
A.Hernandez provided an update on MESA. Over 200 applications were received. MESA will 
open to new applicants in the beginning of the spring semester during the first two weeks only. 
The structure of MESA has changed and people are giving positive feedback.  
 
J. Sims congratulated Paul Yun as he will be presenting at NASA regarding the Mars landing. P. 
Yun will discuss where he believes the landing should be made.  
 
M. Mata will present during the STEM Speaker Series on 10/7/15 at 4:00 p.m. in the Alondra 
Room.  
 
Submit ballot forms regarding curriculum changes to Anna Hockman.  
 












































